
POST ON ALL BULLETIN BOARDS 

NEW YORK CITY TRANSIT 
DEPARTMENT OF SUBWAYS 

OFFICE OF THE SENIOR VICE PRESIDENT 

DATE: February 5, 2020 

TO: All Subways Employees 

FROM: Jacqueline Kuhls, Vice President & Chief Officer, 

SUBJECT: SUBWAYS BULLETIN 20-04 
LINCOLN'S BIRTHDAY HOLIDAY 

All Subways employees must be made aware that the recently approved Collective Bargaining 

Agreement between New York City Transit and the Transport Workers Union, Local 100, 

exchanged the Lincoln's Birthday holiday for the Friday after Thanksgiving. 

This change is effective with calendar year 2020. 

Ensure this bulletin is discussed by supervisors with all hourly employees during safety/toolbox 
talks. 
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